
 

  

NOTICE OF VACANCY  
IN OFFICE OF COUNCILLOR 

 

 
 Ashurst and Colbury Parish Council 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN 

 
that a casual vacancy has arisen in the Office of Councillor for the Ashurst & Colbury Parish 

Council. 

 

If by 11 June, 2025 14 days after the date of this notice excluding Saturdays, Sundays and bank 

holidays, a request for an election to fill the vacancy is made in writing to the Returning Officer, 

New Forest District Council, Appletree Court, Beaulieu Road, Lyndhurst, SO43 7PA by TEN 

electors for the Parish, an election will be held to fill the vacancy.  If no request for an election is 

received the vacancy will be filled by co-option. 

 

If an election is called, it will take place no later than 13 August, 2025. 

 
 
Dated 21 May, 2025 
 
 
 
Karen Cramoysan 
Clerk to Ashurst & Colbury Parish Council 
3 Kimberley Close 
Pretoria Road 
Hedge End 
Southampton 
SO30 0BH  

https://modgov.nfdc.gov.uk/mgUserInfo.aspx?UID=5317

